The Hindmarsh Hall 
Annual General Meeting Tuesday 23rd May 2023 
7pm in the Hindmarsh Hall
Meeting Minutes
Attendees – Trustees: Elaine Stead (Chair), Judy Woodford, Sally Wilson, Maureen Bickerdike, Bill Bourne,                 Nikki Brierley, David Denton, John Letchfield, Graham Popay, Sean Hammill.
Residents: Jane Hindmarsh, Mike and Hilary Buckley, Pam Muggleton, Diana and Kevin Collins, Kathryn Archibald, Di Spark, Anne and John Myers, Martha Woodcock, David Soppitt, Jill Bourne, Kris Rogerson, Ethel Cook.
Apologies for absence – John Hall, Tom Cadwallander, Gerry McBride, Darran Ecclestone, Katherine Williams, Isabel Chalmers.
1 Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 30th May 2022
Minutes approved by the group.
2 Matters arising
There were no matters arising.

3 Chair’s Report 
Elaine Stead submitted her report (Appendix 1) in which she reported that another very successful fundraising effort had paid for the lift to be replaced and the storage extension to be built. A number of small, tidying up jobs will complete the current schedule of works. The Hall is busy with more than 150 users each week. Feedback from both regular and new hirers is very positive. The trustees have a prudent financial strategy, but would very much welcome new volunteers with a few hours to spare.

1 Treasurer’s report and approval of the 2022/23 audited accounts.
Judy Woodford submitted her report (Appendix 2) indicating another successful year of rental income and grant fundraising so allowing the extension to be built and the lift to be replaced. The accounts were approved by the group.
2 Appointment of auditors for 2023/24
It was agreed that Greaves Grindle should be appointed as auditors for the next financial year.

3 Northumberland Village Halls Heritage Project
The Hindmarsh Hall is included in the Northumberland Village Halls Project. As part of this Trustees are looking to record interviews with residents who have memories of the hall past and present. Anybody wishing to take part should contact Sean Hammill.

4 Election of 2023/24 Management Committee


All Trustees were re-elected.  No nominations for new Trustees were received.

5 Any other business
None.
Appendix 1
Chair’s Annual Report 
for the Financial Year 1st April 2022 – 31st March 2023


At the last AGM, held in May 2022, I reported on a successful year spent raising funds for, and completing the restoration of the upper hall. This was a generational shift in the hall’s facilities and the refurbished hall has continued to be appreciated by our many users in the last 12 months. Hirers frequently leave comments like ‘Such a super hall to work in’ and the organiser of a recent regional conference said ‘thanks for a great day’. It’s so good to know that we have a venue that’s loved and valued. 

Last year’s report showed our plans to build an storage extension in the yard behind the lower hall for which we would need another huge tranche of funds, which when we included the urgent replacement of the lift came close, yet again,  to £100,000. We have indeed raised that amount, replaced the lift and built the extension which is now in use for our range of furniture and large equipment items. And once again this is testimony to the hard work of Trustees and other volunteers and to the generosity of funders, donors and supporters. Thank you all. 

This is going to be a much shorter report than in previous years as, hopefully the hard work is behind us. Other than a number of tidying up jobs – round the new lift, the fire door from the extension, a new yard gate and kitting out the extension, we have no plans to embark on a project in the near future. Phew. We have also run out of funds. No we are not skint as we maintain sensible financial policies, but things like new flooring and double glazing in the lower hall will have to wait till we get further grant funding or donations.  

So back to where we are. As Trustees of this village asset we are pleased and proud to say that the Hall has never been busier. There are two and usually more events on every weekday and many weekend events. The footfall for the last financial year was close to 8,000. That’s a heck of a lot of people – over 150 a week. Many new hirers are making repeat bookings and regulars come back year on year. There is no doubting we have a success story on our hands but it’s a big, old building which needs a lot of resources both financial and practical. And though we are constantly working to make it more user friendly please bear with us if the floor isn’t as clean as the floors in your own house and the audio/visual system appears to require a PhD to know how to work it. 

No organisation of this size works without a band of seriously talented and committed people. Everyone in our group of Trustees has a particular role:

Sally Wilson is our vice-chair and is a whirling dervish looking after bookings, assisting new hirers and being a great all-round doer.
Judy Woodford , with help from Jonathan Letchfield, looks after our finances.
Maureen Bickerdike leads the events team with Nikki Brierley and our programme and fundraising events are all down to them.
Bill Bourne has been overseeing the extension project and so is invaluable. Graeme Popay has come on board with skills to help out looking after the property. 
David Denton is another invaluable talent who helps keep the building functioning. 
And lastly Sean Hammill has stepped in to take on some of the intricacies of digital information and marketing in the form of the website and new electronic newsletter. If you are not on the list for this please fill in one of the forms around the room.
Sean has also joined with Bill and former Trustee Hilda Blythe to work on the Northumberland Village Halls Heritage Project of which more later.

We also owe a huge debt of gratitude again to Tom Batey who has helped us at all stages of the extension project. Thank you Tom. 

As Chair I thank all the Trustees most sincerely. It’s so good to work with people who just get on with stuff. Having said all that, it’s a tough gig and we would dearly love others to step forward to help out. I know that the role of Trustee may not suit everyone but in the way that we are hugely grateful to Jill Bourne who has organised Art at the Hindmarsh for many years, and Sian Hartshorn, masterminding Secret Gardens, we find it so valuable having other people come in and organise a fund raising event. It takes the pressure off the Trustees. So if you and your friends (and its always more fun when you work with your friends), if you and your friends might organise a race night or a coffee morning or other event, where all or even some of the proceeds went to the Hall we’d be more than happy to talk to you. Don’t forget the old cliché – it’s your Hall.

Last year I said that the report was not really my report as Hilda Blythe had been Chair for most of the year. Having resigned as Chair in February 2022, Hilda stayed on as a Trustee until the end of the year after what is almost a lifetime involved with the Hindmarsh Hall. She first became a Trustee when she arrived in the village as a young, single teacher back in the last century! No-one will be surprised that she is still doing things for the Hall behind the scenes but we do miss her wise counsel and go-getting personality. And above all we thank her for everything she has done and is still doing. 

Before I finish I’d like to mention one other person who is sadly no longer with us. Joan Davidson, who died last week, was involved with the Hall for maybe 3 decades and secretary for very many years. Former Trustees bear testimony to Joan’s commitment to the Hall and she certainly attended our events right up until recently. Our thoughts are with her family as we remember her fondly.

Joan’s support for the Hindmarsh Hall and indeed the wider Alnmouth community shows us the way to go. We have a wonderful building, a true community asset. Let us together make it possible for current and future residents and visitors to enjoy the best that Alnmouth has to offer.

Elaine Stead

23.05.23

